
Term 3, No 4, 18th August 2021
He panui na to maatau Tumuaki: A note from our Principal:
Kia ora everyone, as you are all aware we are now in Level 4 Lockdown
for the next three days. Our children can access learning to complete
online via Seesaw for Team Kikorangi and Kōwhai. Team Whero and
Team Karaka will be accessed through their school Google accounts.
There is no pressure to do any of the learning, just do what you can. If
you have any questions or need any help to access learning please ask
your child’s teacher via Seesaw. We will keep you updated on any new
developments. Be safe and look after each other.

Schoo� Calenda�:
Saturday 21st August - Community Ski Trip

Monday 23rd August - Home and School Meeting 7.30pm School
Library

Tuesday 24th August - Mini Olympics & BBQ

Friday 27th August - Speech Round Two for those finalists

Friday 27th August - Daffodil Day - come dressed in yellow

Monday 30th August - Teacher Only Day

Friday 12th November - New Entrants (High School) Day

Southlan� App -  Chec� ou� th� Southlan� App, �i� ha� th�
Advocat� o� i� s� w� ar� prou� t� se� our schoo� feature�
regularl�.
Huihuinga (Assembly)Timetable
Assemblies are held on the following Fridays at 1.45pm.
Parents/caregivers/visitors are to sign in at Office and please inform
the Office if your child/ren are not going to be on the bus that
afternoon.
3rd September; 17th September

Book Bus Timetable
Monday; 13th September,

Reminder: If you are passing a stationery
school bus the speed limit is 20 kmh

Team Blurbs:
Team Kikorangi: The tamariki really enjoyed learning all about fish last
Friday and have produced some beautiful collage pictures which will be
decorating the office area and classroom shortly.

Team Kowhai: Team Kowhai enjoyed doing science with Mrs Callahan
on Tuesday.  We are looking forward to golf on Thursday.
Team Whero: Well done to the Moffett cup competitors last week. We
are looking forward to the Mini Olympics next week and hope to see
many of you here.
Team Karaka: Well done everyone at Moffett cup.  No trophies for us
but we played well and enjoyed the day. We have started planning our
Mini Olympics. We are writing a variety of poems about ourselves and
sports people.  Well done the team members remembering to practise
their Basic Facts Ninja Belts. Good luck to the Netballers on
Wednesday at the Southland Primary Schools
tournament.

Breakfast Club

Breakfast club started at school on Monday.

This will run every morning from

8.30am-8.45am for any child that would like

it. If there is anyone in the community that

would like to help or support this initiative,

please ring the office.

Home and School Meeting 23rd August, 7.30pm in the School Library.
All welcome.

CoVid Alert!!
Alert Level 4 until 11.59pm 20th August

Tokanui Mini Olympic Games.(Subject to Level Alerts changing) Every child
belongs to a country team.  They will compete against their own age groups in
two different “Olympic” events.  We will hold the opening ceremony at 11 am
with events and medal ceremonies (of course) held before and after a BBQ
lunch.  Each age group will have one event before lunch and one after.
Parents, Whanau and friends are very welcome to come and watch these
games (unlike the Tokyo Olympics), eat lunch together and support your
child’s/children’s country.
Tokanui School Mini Olympics
Time Event
11.00 am Opening Ceremony

Countries parade in with Flags.
Welcome everyone
Raise Olympic Flag
Say the Athlete Oath
Light Torch
Tokanui Olympics 2021 officially open.

11.30 am First game.
Team Kikorangi
Medal Ceremony
Team Kowhai
Medal Ceremony
Team Whero
Medal Ceremony
Team Karaka
Medal Ceremony

12.30 pm BBQ lunch
1.00 pm Second games

Team Kikorangi
Medal Ceremony
Team Kowhai
Medal Ceremony
Team Whero
Medal Ceremony
Team Karaka
Medal Ceremony
All country team relay

2.00 pm Closing Ceremony

BBQ lunch - orders required by Monday 23rd 9.00am in Office.

Gluten free options available.  Please put correct money in a named envelope/bag with what

you child(ren)/whanau/spectators would like to order.

Sausage, bread and sauce $2.00

Meat pattie, bread and sauce $2.00

Cup of Pumpkin Soup and bread $2.00

or contact Stacey Robinson if you want to order but can’t get order to School.

Open Morning for 4 year olds
Team Kikorangi are hosting a fun morning for any 4 year olds that are starting school
this year.
Date: Thursday 2 September 2021
Time: 9.30am Meet in the School Library

9.45am Head to Team Kikorangi
10.15am Morning Tea Play
10.30am Morning Tea Eat and Shared book
11.30am Finish

Please can children bring their morning tea with them.

LMV Science Club
Last five weeks of Term three: Thursday 2nd, 9th, 16th, 23rd and 30th!
Students rotate around the following disciplines: Chemistry, Physics, Art,
Technology, and ICT
A great way for students to become familiar with Menzies College environment

and teachers/students
Cost $25 (we don’t want cost to be a barrier so if you need help with this please
contact mdale@menzies.school.nz)
Year 1-6
Limited Spaces - taking names at Menzies Office from Monday 2nd August.
Any questions or suggestions contact: mdale@menzies.school.nz

Medical Centre News
Doctors Days 11th August; 25th August
Clutha Health phone number 03 419 0500
PLEASE don’t hesitate in phoning 111 in lieu of any emergency whether
you are in ANY doubt of severity or not . The Clinical nurse
specialist/PRIME responder ((Primary Response In Medical Emergency)
will be paged immediately alongside St JOHN.
Please phone the medical centre 2468850 to make an appointment. This is
a free service! The Medical Centre also has an assortment of equipment
available! If you are having surgery or family stay and need a shower chair
or high toilet seat then please get in touch.
Cervical Smear appointments available with Nurse from Clutha Health First
on 25th August. Please phone 03 4190500 to arrange an appointment.



Medical Centre continued.

We have had a lot of questions recently about the Primary

Response In Medical injuries (PRIME) service offered in the region.

The key objectives of PRIME is to provide a rapid response to

critically  ill or injured patients, and to provide higher level

medical skills, if required working up to the level of intensive care

paramedic within the legal medical scope of practice.Specially

trained doctors and Nurses are employed for this role.

The Clinical Nurse Specialist employed as the PRIME RESPONDER

based from Tokanui Medical centre  covers approximately 90 km

of some of the remotest areas in new Zealand and is on call 24

hours a day from Monday to Friday.

The PRIME service is  currently NOT covered/funded for the

weekend in this specific area

As ever ALWAYS phone 111 in an emergency 7 days a week.

Community News/Events
Tokanui Rugby photos will NOT be taken this Thursday 19th

August.  These will be rescheduled when Alert Levels change.

Tokanui Golf Club - Club Day SATURDAY’S 12.30pm Tee o�.
For more info contact Selwyn Earwaker 2468 520

Fortrose Domain Hall AGM

On Tuesday 24
th

August

At 7.30pm

At the Fortrose Domain Hall

Fortrose Rate Payers meeting to make final decision re ongoing
use of the Hall.
Wednesday 25th August
At 8pm
At the Fortrose Domain Hall
If you are a Fortrose rate payer and are not on the Domain Boards
email list & would like to be, please email Hilary, along with any
apologies h.hoover@xtra.co.nz

WAIKAWA HALL AGM
Thursday 26th August 2021, 7.30pm at the Waikawa Hall. Apologies to
Elaine Woodrow. All Welcome.

Pani Grey-Thomas. Trying to make contact?? Landline was a poor
service.  New contact number is: 027 360 8906.

PAINTING AT PUB WITH MOIRA
Come and have a drink, chat and do some painting with Moira Short on Thursday

26th August at 6.30pm at the Tokanui Tavern.  $20.00, a�
materials supplied.

Daffodil Day - The Cancer Societies Daffodil Day

fundraiser: Friday 27th August  Tokanui Tavern

Baking and Produce bring and buy table 5.30pm onward.

Auction  starts at 7.00pm

Anyone willing to donate goods and services for Auction or

help please contact Janice  021 167 0110

The South Catlins Charitable Trust is holding their AGM on Thursday the 26th August
at 7.30pm, in the Tokanui Lions Hall.

Connie Crosbie is retiring by rotation and is available for re election.
If anyone else is interested in becoming a Trustee please contact Paul Duffy on

0272885865.
We are also reviewing out Trust deed and we are proposing to change the Clauses on

where trustees reside.
Clauses of interest are 2.2 and 6.3

The objectives of the Trust are:
To develop and promote the South Catlins as a place to visit, live and work.

To provide and facilitate the establishment of public utilities, equipment, local
community facilities and services for the benefit of residents and visitors to the South

Catlins.
To provide opportunities for community education and training within the South

Cattins, including environmental education.
To encourage the establishment of enterprise and employment opportunities in the

South Catlins.
To promote the scenic, heritage, environmental and cultural features of the South

Catlins.
To foster the sustainable management of natural and physical resources of the South

Catlins for the benefit of the local and
wider community.

Apologies to Paul Duffy 0272885865.

NEW - Windsor Physio Tokanui
Tokanui Medical Centre

Monday and Thursday 8.30am to 12.30pm
Call 03 217 4983 to make an appointment

CHURCH SERVICES

Curio Bay Christian Fellowship
Sharing the Love of Jesus
Sunday Service 10.30am

All Welcome: Paul and Celia 2468 431/ 021 0238 9558

Cafe & Restaurants

Closed During Alert Level 4

Closed During Alert
Level 4

Local Businesses
GORSE TIME

Got a problem with gorse?  Just a few stubborn patches and

regrowth or fence lines? We have a twin reel truck unit ready

to tackle your gorse.  Use your own chemical or we can

supply.  Phone Eamon (Sprayman Ag) 021 176 6798

To advertise in the newsletter please send adverts to
office@tokanui.school.nz. Ads will be at a small cost.
If you know of anyone that would like to receive the newsletter but
doesn’t have access to a computer or internet please get them to
contact the office for a paper copy that they can collect from the School
Office or the shop on Thursday or alternatively if they have an email
address get them to email the school at the above address to get added to the
list. There will be a small charge for printing to cover printing costs, online is
free. Adverts must be in by Tuesday midday.




